





CRO/et

1st May 2018

Dear Parent/Carer

## Year 10 Fieldwork visit to East London

At All Saints Academy, we are committed to our vision of Living Well Together with Dignity, Faith and Hope. We offer a wide range of visits, trips and activities because we know that our students become more dignified through increased life experiences and their hope and aspirations for their futures are increased through broadening their horizons.

A compulsory element of Geography GCSE is fieldwork and all Geography students are required to complete fieldwork in urban and either river or coastal environments for their Unit 3 Exam. We would like to take our Year 10 Geography students to the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park in Stratford, London, on Tuesday 26<sup>th</sup> June 2018 to complete the urban aspect of their fieldwork. Students will be working with a Field Studies Council Instructor to develop an investigation question and collect data using a variety of techniques including questionnaires, environmental quality surveys and land use maps.

The cost of this visit is £30.00 per student and payment can be made by cash/cheque which can be sent in with your child to Student Reception, or alternatively, payment can be made via ParentPay. A deposit of £10.00 is required by Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> May 2018. The remaining balance of £20.00 will need to be paid by Monday 21<sup>st</sup> May 2018.

Students will be travelling to London by coach departing from the Academy at 8.30am and arriving back at the Academy at approximately 6.30pm. As we will be arriving back at the Academy after the end of the school day, please arrange for your child to be collected upon returning from this visit.

During the day, students will be walking around Stratford and the Queen Elizabeth Olympic Park. We will stop for a lunchbreak near the Westfield Shopping Centre; students may either bring a packed lunch with them or some money so they can buy lunch. Students will also need to bring a bottle of water, a coat and their usual stationery and be in full Academy uniform.

If you are happy for your child to attend this visit, please complete the electronic form sent to you as a link in a text message no later than Wednesday 9<sup>th</sup> May 2018 and ensure a deposit of £10.00 is paid in order to secure a place for your child on this visit. Should you require any additional information regarding the trip, please contact Miss Room in the Humanities Department.

Yours faithfully

Caroline Room
Miss C Room
Curriculum Leader of Humanities

